
Greetwell Parish Council meeting 1.10.2018 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF GREETWELL PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON  

MONDAY 1ST OCTOBER 2018 IN THE OLD SCHOOL, MILL HILL, NETTLEHAM 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors John Taylor (chairman), Mrs Sarah Bates (Vice Chair), 

          Alex Harris, Chris Thatcher, Mike Taylor 

          District Councillors Chris Darcel, Maureen Palmer, Anne Welburn 

                    Christine Myers (Clerk),  

                    Mr Barrie Truelove, Truelove Property and Construction (present  

 during Parishioners Items only) 

 

80 -18/19  PARISHIONERS ITEMS 

 

Mr Barrie Truelove of Truelove Property and Construction, presented a 30 year proposal for land 

owned by the company, situated to the North of the village, that is the fields between North 

Greetwell and Nettleham.  Members expressed interest in the proposal but it was noted however 

that the land in question was not in Greetwell parish but that of Nettleham.  It was suggested that 

this should be first presented to Nettleham Parish Council.  The Chairman thanked Mr Truelove for 

attending the meeting. 

 

A resident had complained about the use of the bus shelter and its perimeter, sited on the A158 

opposite the petrol station, constantly being used as a toilet by those travelling on the A158. The 

Parish Council noted this and suggested preventative action was agreed. 

 

A resident living on Wragby Road East had written to the Parish Council with concern about the 

speed of traffic on the A158 and her concern about the ingress to her property.  The Parish 

Council sympathised with the resident noting her comments.  It was pointed out that despite the 

best efforts by the Parish Council the County Council would not support a crossing over the A158 

which would naturally slow the traffic down.  It was hoped that if the village gateways were 

eventually sited this would have an effect.  It was also noted that there had been little uptake from 

residents for the 40mph wheelie bin stickers - a further effort to help to assist in the speed of the 

traffic. 

 

81 – 18/19  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 

Councillor Keith Johnson. 

 

82 – 18/19  TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST ON ANY ITEMS ON THE AGENDA 

 

None declared. 

 

83 – 18/19  NOTES OF MEETING HELD ON 3RD SEPTEMBER 2018 TO BE SIGNED AS 

MINUTES 

 

That the notes were a true record of the meeting and be signed as minutes proposed by Councillor 

Mrs Sarah Bates, seconded by Councillor Chris Thatcher and Resolved. 
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84 – 18/19  POLICE MATTERS 

 

No report received. 

 

85 - 18/19  COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT  

 

Report received and preciously circulated. 

 

86 – 18/19  DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT 

 

DC Chris Darcel apologised for not attending recent meetings. 

 

Report from District Councillors Anne Welburn and Maureen Palmer:- 

 

‘The EMAS report and Police Commissioner report presented at recent meetings that we have 

attended, have been circulated for your information.  They do contain many initiatives that 

Councillors may find interesting. 

 

The State of the District, the report for 2018 is now available and has been circulated. 

West Lindsey District Council is seeking the views of residents on its budget for the next 
financial year. Residents can take part via the online budget tool or attendance at one of two 
remaining events in the district. The events will give people a chance to understand the current 
situation and to give their views on how this affects the community. 

Views are being sought on the following: 

Council tax level, Cost of services, Fees and charges, Joint working with third party organisations 
 
The council is also asking people how the New Homes Bonus government grant will be utilized in 
West Lindsey. Options include: providing an allocation based on the number of new properties in a 
parish, an allocation through a communities grant finding scheme, or use all the new homes bonus 
to support growth and regeneration across the district. The events will take place at the following 
times and venues: 

Date  Location  Time 

 
1 October 2018 

Council Chamber 
Guildhall 
Marshall's Yard 
Gainsborough 

 
6:30 - 8:30 pm 

 
2 October 2018 

Caistor Arts and Heritage Centre 
28 Plough Hill 
Caistor 

 
6:30 - 8:30 pm 

Have your say online at www.west-lindsey.gov.uk/budget2018 

Engineering firms from the Gainsborough area have been praised for their collaborative 
approach to making training opportunities available for young people.  
 

Initialled....................................Chairman 
Date ....................................... 

 
Page 25 

 

https://www.west-lindsey.gov.uk/my-council/have-your-say/consultations/current-consultations/budget-consultation-2018/


Greetwell Parish Council meeting 1.10.2018 

The new Centre of engineering excellence officially opened in the town and it is down to a unique 
partnership that has made it possible. The Greater Lincolnshire Local Enterprise Partnership 
(GLLEP) is supporting the Made In Gainsborough Initiative and has contributed £12,913 for the 
first phase of the project and a provisional future allocation of £14,492 has been agreed for phase. 
This will support the re-location of milling and turning provision to Gainsborough in year 2.  Key 
engineering companies in Gainsborough, which manufacture products worldwide said they were 
competing to fill vacancies and struggling to find local training. The challenge is to sustain this 
important industrial sector in a difficult economic environment and a critical part of this will be to 
grow talent and skills within the area.   
 
West Lindsey District Council is seeking the views of residents about plans to develop a 
new £6.3 million leisure facility in Market Rasen. The new state of the art facility would include 
a 3G Pitch, fitness suite, dance studio, sports hall and changing facilities and could be open in 
June 2020. 
 
The council has been aware of the lack of leisure provision in the market town for several years. It 
has successfully re tendered its existing leisure contract combining it with the West Lindsey 
Leisure Centre offer, to be able to extend provision across the district. 

WLDC is delighted to announce that the Heritage Lottery Fund has awarded a £450,000 grant to a 
project to commemorate the Pilgrims’ heritage. 

 
87 – 18/19  CORRESPONDENCE AND REPORTS 
  
a.  Correspondence received since last meeting and circulated to members 
*Circulated to residents email list 

 

3.9.2018 – WYPF Pension round up August 2018 

3.9.2018 – Lincoln Eastern Bypass update 

3.9..2018 – Bardney and Cherry Willingham monthly Highways report from  

       CC Ian Fleetwood 

3.9.2018 – Lincolnshire Fire and Rescue Fire Safety Engagement – enquiry  

       regarding local community groups 

 4.9.2018 – Notification of closure or Greetwell Road for one week commencing 24.9.2018 

           6.9.2018 – Latest news from the ICO 

           6.9.2018 – WLDC State of the District report 

           10.9.2018 –Notification from Galliford Try of Greetwell Road closure – 24 – 30 /9 

*18.9.2018 – Police alert – theft from work vehicle in Langworth 

*18.9.2018 – County Councillor Ian Fleetwood’s briefing 

18.9.2018 – Notification of WLDC Consultations for budget 2019 

19.9.2018 – LCC Privacy Notice 

*22.9.2018 – Alert re fake TV licence refunds 

24.9.2018 – Confirmation from Representative of Police Independent Advisory Group that  

      she will attend the Annual Parish Meeting. 

29.9.2018 – DC Welburn Report for PC meeting including: 

 Police and Crime Panel Progress update 
 WLDC Lincolnshire update September 2018 

           1.10.2018 – Pension matters round up September 2018 
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b. Village Gateways - A meeting with a Highways Officer and Councillor John Taylor arranged for 

3rd October 2018.  Examples and costs of the gateways were handed out by the Clerk.   

 

c. Councillor Vacancy – The Councillor vacancy was now being advertised and applications 

invited. 

 

88 – 18/19  THE CHASE 

 

a. Compulsory purchase of land by Lincolnshire County Council – The Parish Council’s 

Solicitor had stated that he was awaiting a draft transfer for approval from LCC. 

 

b. Works by Anglian Water - It was understood that these were now complete and re-

instatement was awaited.  The Agents had been contacted by the Clerk. 

 

89 – 18/19  LITTER PICK – 6TH OCTOBER 2018 – TO CONSIDER AND APPROVE RISK 

ASSESSMENT 

The Risk Assessment was reviewed.  That it be adopted unanimously Resolved.  

 

90 – 18/19  EMERGENCY PLANNING TEMPLATE 

 

Councillor Mrs Sarah Bates offered to complete this document. 

 

91 – 18/19  ATTENDANCE AT COUNCILLOR TRAINING – COUNCILLOR ALEX HARRIS 

 

A place had been reserved on the Councillor Training on 8th November.   

 

92 – 18/19  FINANCE 

 

a. Accounts for payment:- 

 

Mrs C Myers – Purchase of 4 toner cartridges for printer, 

      £32.98 Net, £6.60 VAT = £39.58 

 

Greenfield Groundskeeping – Grass cutting The Chase 15/9 = £40.00 

 

Mrs C Myers – Expenses September – Mileage - £14.40, postage - £4.95, 

    Quarterly phone bill (shared three ways) - £50.82 = £70.17 

 

Greenfield Groundskeeping – Grass cutting at The Chase 29/9 = £40.00 

 

Mrs S Leach – flowers for tubs, Westfield Drive - £14.96 

 

 

That the above accounts be paid, unanimously Resolved. 

 

b. Budget against spent – This had been circulated to members and noted that spending 

was within the budget. 
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c. Items for inclusion in the Budget for 2019/20/Estimate – WLDC had requested an 

estimate of the Budget for the 2019/20 financial year which members considered. 

 

     That an estimate of £7,000 be given unanimously Resolved. 

 

93 – 18/19  PLANNING ITEMS 

 

Sudbrooke draft Neighbourhood Plan – for consideration during consultation period – There 

were no comments on the Plan other than to congratulate the Sudbrooke Steering Group on their 

efforts in producing an interesting and informative document. 

 

94 – 18/19  CLERKS REPORT 

 

The Clerk reported that the representative of the Police Independent Advisory Group would attend 

the Annual Parish Meeting next year. 

 

95 – 18/19  CHAIRMANS COMMENTS – None 

 

96 – 18/19  DATE OF NEXT MEETING  

 

Monday 5th November 2018, 7.30pm, Old School, Mill Hill, Nettleham. 

 

 

 

Signed..........................................................Chairman 

 

Date.................................................. 
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Cllr. Ian Fleetwood's - September 2018 brief: 
The latest on, what’s happening in the public sector in Lincolnshire. 
 
The Council's statutory accounts for 2017/18: 
The audit of the Council's statutory accounts for 2017/18 is now complete, and the external auditor's 
Annual Audit Letter and the notice of the conclusion of the audit have been published on the Council's 
website. The link to these documents is: https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/local-democracy/finances-and-
budget/statement-of-accounts/ 
 
Highways fault reporting made easy: 
A new highways fault reporting tool "FixMyStreet" has been launched. It will be accessible from the 
Lincolnshire County Council website and will enable users to report and track the status of their faults. 
Issues covered include potholes, street lighting, bollards and signs.  
 
Lincoln Eastern Bypass update: 
Four 108-tonne bridge beams installed in Greetwell as work continues across the Lincoln Eastern Bypass 
sites, including Branston Brook, Greetwell quarry and Washingborough. 
See what has been achieved in August - Lincoln Eastern Bypass update – Four 108-tonne bridge beams 
installed in Greetwell 
 
Do you work with local voluntary and community groups? 
Join the Dots-East Lindsey, a free networking and funding event for all groups in the community, takes 
place on Tuesday 18 September, 9:30am-2pm, at Stanhope Hall, Boston Road, Horncastle, LN9 6NF. To find 
out more or to book, please email communitycollaboration@lincolnshire.gov.uk or phone community 
collaboration officer Bex Allen on 01522 550798. 
 
Fire and rescue offer tips to get your chimney safe for winter: 
As Autumn approaches and open fires and log burners are being stoked up, Lincolnshire Fire and Rescue 
are urging residents to ensure their chimney is safe to use.  
Fire and rescue offer tips to get your chimney safe for winter 
 
The right health and care service – ASAP: 
A new urgent care advice and signposting website and app – ASAPLincs - is now available across 
Lincolnshire. The app is available on iPhone and Android, and allows residents to identify symptoms or 
conditions, before displaying the most appropriate treatment service for them, and how to access it. 
 
Greater Lincolnshire’s Energy Strategy - Have your say!  
Securing enough energy for the future and managing water supplies is crucial if the Greater Lincolnshire 
economy is to grow. That’s why we want your input on energy and water needs. We’re leading on an 
energy and water strategy for Greater Lincolnshire and we’d like you to give us your views by taking our 
online survey. 
The survey is open to all businesses in Greater Lincolnshire and can be found here: 
http://snapsurveys.lincolnshire.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=153546617350 
 
The Facts about Smart Meters? 
Community Lincs are to deliver impartial advice about Smart Meters to enable consumers to make an 
informed choice on whether they wish to have a smart meter installed in their home: 
http://communitylincs.com/individuals/saving-money/save-and-warm/ 
Smart meters are replacing traditional meters. They provide consumers with accurate bills, near real time 
information on energy usage in pounds and pence, and greater control over their gas and electricity. 
Everyone across England, Scotland and Wales are being offered a smart meter by their energy supplier at 

https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/local-democracy/finances-and-budget/statement-of-accounts/
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/local-democracy/finances-and-budget/statement-of-accounts/
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/news/lincoln-eastern-bypass-update-%E2%80%93-four-108-tonne-bridge-beams-installed-in-greetwell/132937.article
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/news/lincoln-eastern-bypass-update-%E2%80%93-four-108-tonne-bridge-beams-installed-in-greetwell/132937.article
mailto:communitycollaboration@lincolnshire.gov.uk
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/lincolnshire-fire-and-rescue/fire-and-rescue-news/fire-and-rescue-offer-tips-to-get-your-chimney-safe-for-winter/132974.article
http://www.asaplincs.nhs.uk/
http://server.smartmailer.tractivity.co.uk/link.aspx?q=
http://communitylincs.com/individuals/saving-money/save-and-warm/
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no extra cost. Speak to your energy provider about Smart Meter Installation or for more information visit 
https://www.smartenergygb.org/en 
 
Make "walkies" historic for your dog at Lincoln Castle: 
You’ll be able to unlock 1,000 years of history alongside your beloved pet at Lincoln Castle’s first ever dog-
friendly weekends. On 15 and 16 September and 17 and 18 November, the historic attraction will open its 
doors to dogs for the first time, inviting them to explore the grounds and buildings. Make "walkies" 
historic for your dog at Lincoln Castle 
 
Lincoln Castle cafe to host monthly archaeology events: 
Free events at Lincoln Castle will feature local archaeologists showcasing interesting finds with an 
opportunity for discussion afterwards, held between 5.30pm and 6.30pm in the cafe at Lincoln Castle. For 
more information visit www.lincolncastle.com. Future topics are: 
Thursday 11 October - Dr Cathy Daly - The intersection of climate change and heritage 
Thursday 8 November - Dr Mark Gardiner - Harbours of the North Atlantic 
Thursday 13 December - Dr Ian Marshman - Gems and identity in Roman Britain 
 
Learn New Skills? 
If you would like to learn a new skill, why not sign up for one of Lincoln Castle's Heritage Skills Centre 
courses? The autumn/winter 2018 programme includes sessions in silversmithing, illuminated manuscripts, 
needle felting, willow weaving and blacksmithing. More details including how to book can be found on this 
website. 
 
What's On? 
If you're looking for fun things to do throughout September, take a look at the County News online Out and 
About guide. 
 
Thank you 
Ian              
Cllr. Ian Fleetwood 
Bardney and Cherry Willingham division. 
Tel: 07921 161113 or Email: cllri.fleetwood@lincolnshire.gov.uk 
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